
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Hello dear Koinonia brothers and sisters, 

 

Already another blessed Koinonia weekend (NK-62) is nearly upon us, April 25, 26, & 27, and preparations are well 

under way. I am feeling so honored that you have trusted me to be the Lay Leader and I have been praying regularly 

that I put together a team and a weekend that is fully to honor God and His greatness. My verse for the weekend is: 

  1 John 3:18, “Dear Children let us not love with words or speech but with action and in truth.”  

This verse came to me very clearly while I was listening to a wonderful sermon by our own Louise Cordova. All at 

once, as she was speaking, things clicked into place for me and I knew this was the verse God wanted me to choose. 

Working in a school under the scrutiny of little eyes has reminded me that we are always being watched by others 

and that people see and remember what we do more than we will ever know. For this reason I feel this verse is 

important. It serves as a crucial reminder to all of us to live as kindly as we can and with as much love and 

compassion as possible. 

I would like to invite each of you to join us for the Team Dedication and Palanka Party on Sunday, April 13 at 

the United Methodist Church at 6th and Grant in Loveland.  I also extend an invitation for Reso d Sabado (“Saturday 

Prayer”) Saturday evening and Sunday morning April 26 and 27 at the camp. And of course you are also invited to 

Mananitas on Sunday the 27th! 

I ask you to wrap this NK-62 weekend in prayer as we continue to prepare to serve God and His glory to the 

best of our abilities. Lord, I ask that you make each of us a blessing to someone today and continue to shower your 

blessings on each and every person involved in this special weekend. All glory is yours and I ask, Lord, that you help 

all the pieces continue to fall into place as you want them to. Please help us find the participants who are most in 

need of a Koinonia experience and seeing you as only we know how to show you to others. It is in your name we give 

praise! AMEN!! 

With love and gratitude,  Kristen Brumfield 

NK 62       April  25th - 27th         2014      Kristen Brumfield          

 NK 63      October  17t - 19th    2014     Kristi Hornick 
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means Saturday Night Prayer 

We will gather to pray, make palanka, sing, eat, and enjoy an overnight mini retreat supporting 
the participants and team. 

Anyone  wanting  to support the weekend in prayer and activities outside of the 

main weekend activities  is encouraged to participate in HOMTEAM activities.  

More information to follow. Please contact: 

  Sandy Bernhardt  970-667-1972 sberny1304@msn.com  

 or Judy Bell 970-231-4910 for reservations and details.  

 If you are unable to join us for Rezo De Sabdo please join us for Mananitas and 

help wake up the participants in song. Be here in main meeting room ready to 

gather at 6:45 AM sing by 6:55 AM. You are welcome to stay the day or leave 

anytime after. Resevations need to be made by 4/13  For any HOMTEAM or 

MANANITAS people wanting to eat Sunday. For breakfast  $7.50 and  lunch 

$9.50.  

Call Sandy or Judy. Numbers above. 
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HOMETEAM  

 

                        

ETEAM 

  Prayer is a powerful thing.        Lives are changed.       Hope renewed. 

 It has been said that the greatest tragedy in life is not the unanswered prayer, but 

the unoffered prayer. Will you join me and others in committing to pray for the NK-

62 weekend this April? Slots are available around the clock and we need you! 

Please e-mail or call Courtney Pearcy, Head Prayer Disciple, to offer your gift of 

prayer.  1 John 3:18, “Dear Children let us not love with words or speech but with action and in truth.” 

  courtlf@hotmail.com   303-803-6737

 

 



 “Dear Children let us not love with words or speech but with action and in truth.”        
            1 John 3:18 

       NK 62 
Lay Leader:      Kristen Brumfield     Assistant LayLeader:         Kristi Hornick 

 

Spiritual Directors:     Lyn Hull & Brad Beall   ALBOV:  Damon Selvidge 

 

Wardens:  Joyce  Genord & Sonya  Bliss     Assistant Wardens:   Marcelle  Avery & Mike  Murray  

Facilitators:   Carol Lyman (H)   Judy Brumfield,   & Mark  Klinger 

Kitchen Angels:   Kerry Thompson (H) 

Tobi Vegter,  Kodi  Fidler,  Debbie  Brandon,  DeWayne Wilson,  Brian Willson*, &  James Propp 

Prayer Disciples:   Courtney Pearcy (H) 

Marty Jones,  Kevin O’Conner,  Jerry Rawley,  Gary Wallace *,  

Jan Steele *, Jamie Crocket* ,&  Keith Cejka  

Speakers: 

Ideals -  Kim Willson 

Laity -  Keith Cejka 

Grace -  Brad Beall 

Piety -  Wade Rawley 

Study -  Crystal Jones 

Action -  Shelby Woodward 

Community - Kristi Hornick 

Security - Kristen Brumfield 

Chapel Angels: Wendy  Wilson (H) & Tarita  Propp      

Muscians: Jerry Bernhardt (H) 

Joni  Hicks,  Don Thurn,  Tim Ericson, Dennis Castor &  Sue O’Connor 

Home Team:  Sandy Bernhardt (H)  &  Judy Bell 

  

 



 

  NK 61 Participants join our Koinonia Family!!! 

Susan Bloss 12/04 

       Valerie Anderson 8/12 

Martha Cosby 08/01     

           Jan Steele 03/14 

Leslie Depenbrock 12/12  

     Eric Woodward 02/14 

     

 

 

 

Sunday May 11th  2-5 PM 

We will honor you mothers out 

there! Reconnect with the 

Koinonia Community and meet 

our new members. Bring your 

cup so you can save a tree and 

drink out of it. And wear your 

nametag necklace. Please bring 

snacks to share. And if you 

play a guitar bring it, or just 

your voices to sing. 

LOCATION:  

First United Methodist Church  

533 N. Grant Loveland, CO 80537  

Directions: From I-25 going south: Take I-25 south to the Hwy 34 exit turn right (west). Go west to Cleveland, turn left 

(south) go to 6th turn right (west) to Grant. The church is on the south side of the road.  

From Denver I-25 going north: Take I-25 north to the Loveland exit Hwy 402. Turn left (west) and go to Lincoln turn right 

(north), go to 6th, turn left (west) to Grant. The church is on the south side of the street.



Ultreyas continued:   
Every second Tuesday the Koinonia Lunch Bunch gets together in a 
different location each month at 11:15. An email is sent out each month 

or contact Sue Gear at 970-593-1822 
 

Bring your tent or camper or just come 

for a few hours and join us around the 

big campfire. DeWayne & Wendy Wilson 

will host this at their home in Fort Collins.  

Come Friday afternoon May30th and 

depart Sunday June 1st.  

 1022  S Summit View Dr.,Fort Collins  

For questions or directions contact the Wilsons: 

wilsonhotrod@msn.com or 970-290-3739 

 

Come join the Koinonia community for a day in the park 
  July 26th, 2014 
Starting at 10::00 we will gather at 

Northlake Park  to enjoy the park 

amenities and fellowship. Singing 

and of course eating. Beverages 

and plates ,etc. will be provided.  A 

grill will be hot. Bring something to share at the picnic. Family and friends are welcome. 

We will eat at 12:00 noon. Stay as long as you want, we have the facility until 6:00. 

North Lake Park is located off of the north shore of Lake Loveland and features MANY amenities! Please see 

the City of Loveland website for complete details of the park, or visit the Official City of Loveland - Parks and 

Recreation Facebook page .  Call Sandy 970-667-1972 or Berta 970-622-9512 with any questions.  

Also we have an email site for prayers and announcements. If you are interested in 

sharing send it to: sberny1304@msn.com.  It will be sent with your email address visible 

so people can respond unless you ask us not to include it. 

If you have an email that is new or a change in address and phone please contact our 

membership coordinator. Wait we don’t have one .When we do please contact them. 



1 John 3:18,  

 “Dear Children let us not love with words or speech but with action and in truth.” 
 

Koinonia Continuance Board 

Chairperson:      Tobi Vegter  970-590-4919 

       tavegter@comcast.net 

 

Secretary:      unfilled 

 

Property Coordinator:    unfilled 

 

Membership Coordinator:     unfilled 

 

Treasurer:      Carol Lyman  303-570-4640 

       celyman@comcast.net 

 

Spiritual Director:    Kristi Hornick  970-290-1572 

       khornick@iliff.edu 

 

Communication Coordinator:  Jerry Bernhardt  970-667-1972 

       Sberny1304@msn.com 

  

Ultreya Coordinators:    Berta Mann    970-622-9512 

       Bertamann2641@yahoo.com 

      & Sandy Bernhardt  970-667-1972 

       Sberny1304@msn.com 

 

Participant Cordinator:   Bonnie Straight  303-465-3757 

       bonniestraight@comcast.net 

 



Site Cordinator:     DeWayne Wilson  970-290-3739 

       wilsonhotrod@msn.com 

 

Music Cordinator     Kerry Thompson  970-223-9313 

       kthompska@yahoo.com 

 

Dear fellow Koinonians, 

In January of this year, the Northern Colorado Koinonia Continuance Board said farewell to several 

wonderful, dedicated members and welcomed several people into new positions.  We are excited to 

begin a new year and look forward with great anticipation to the upcoming weekend this April and the 

lives that will be impacted through the ministry of Koinonia.  I can vividly recall many moments on my 

participant weekend that were deeply moving.  They are among the many reasons that I continue to 

serve with Koinonia 11 years later.  

 

As we move forward into 2014, we are seeking individuals to fill three positions on the Board that 

remain vacant at this time.  The requirements are simple; a heart to serve others and a desire to 

share the truth and love of Christ.  These positions include Membership Coordinator, Property 

Coordinator and Secretary. I have provided brief bullet points regarding each position below.  

I know we are all busy and life can be crazy at times but I encourage you to prayerfully consider this 

opportunity.  The time commitment is minimal and new member training is provided.  The Board 

meets 4-5 times per year, for approximately two hours.  We are very considerate of each others time.  

Our next meeting will be in May, following the completion of the spring weekend.   This is a great 

opportunity to learn more about Koinonia, to reconnect with Koinonia and to serve others in a new 

and exciting way.  Won't you please consider joining us?    

 

Please feel free to contact me or any member of the Board to further discuss these opportunities.  

 

In Christ, 

 

Tobi Vegter 

Chairperson 



Secretary 

 Take minutes and record motions at all meetings and proceedings of the Board. 

 Maintain and distribute the minutes to Board members for review and approval. 

 Perform such other duties as required by the Board. 

Property Coordinator 

 Be a resource and contact for Palanka supplies. 

 Coordinate storage of Koinonia supplies. 

 Ensure that Wardens inventory boxes following each weekend and that inventory sheets are 

updated and copies go to: Lay Leader, Property Coordinator and Chairperson. 

Membership Coordinator 

 Maintains name of all that have worked prior weekends and their positions. 

 Maintain database of current and past Koinonia members and distributes the list periodically. 

Provides this list at each weekend and also roster of new Koinonians on each weekend.  

(Database is already created). 

 Maintain a mailing list of other Koinonia-related ministries across the United States and 

beyond, and corresponds with these ministries to provide support and to encourage the 

sharing of spiritual growth and God's love.  On the Koinonia weekend, provides the Wardens 

with letters from other Koinonia groups who have written to express support. 

We also have a new web page! It is so new it is not complete yet. We 

will add updated information continually about Ultreyas, weekends, and 

board positions, etc. It is nckoinonia.org 

 

http://nckoinonia.org/


  

 

 


